VILLAGE HALL AGM MINUTES of 6th January 2022 at 11.30am in the Village Hall
Before the meeting began a minutes silence was shown in respect of Shaylynn Pearson who had been accidentally killed at the beginning of December last.
ATTENDING – Vicki Matthews (CHAIR) and initially Len Matthews (COMMITTEE MEMBER), David Palmer,  Joan Palmer (COMMITTEE MEMBER), Deb Blewit (TREASURER), Jenny Smith (SECRETARY) , Karen Slater, Guy Cholmeley, Ruby Reseigh, Pam Bell, Camilla Fiddian Green, Rob and Judi Woods, Suzanne Willis, Iain Fisher, Scarlett Penn and Philip, Mr and Mrs Fisher, Paul and Alison Austin , Polly Bolton, Sue Kail. Lucy Wells. All signed a form on entry.
APOLOGIES – none received
MINUTES OF LAST AGM of 21st March 2019 noted
MATTERS ARISING: – 
LIVE STREAMING – the Committee had applied for Broadband which was fully up and running and had since enabled ‘Live Streaming’.  This had been successfully demonstrated by a recent live streaming of a Parish Council Meeting and presentation of online material during ‘talks’ at the Village Hall. Mrs Blewitt advised all present that the Broadband installed by SWS was a free facility and that she had further formally expressed an interest to substantially increase the capacity as promoted by a government incentive: this was still in the pipeline.  Enquiries had been made, prior to lockdown, regarding Flicks in the Sticks and at the time of enquiry there was no availability for Clee St Margaret to be added to groups in Shropshire. The cost of the specific Licence/copyright etc, were significant and more work was needed to determine if cost effective.  
LED LIGHTING – Mr Rob Woods informed that he had done some work on this and would pick it up again with the new Committee.  Mrs Blewitt also informed that she had applied for a specific grant to facilitate all replacement, but this had been rejected. 
STONE SINK from outside The Old Post Office – thanks given to Karen Slater for maintaining the planting of the sink which was admired all year.
WEBSITE – Mrs Slater advised that she updated the website as and when material was sent to her and encouraged more to be forwarded.  Mrs Blewitt informed that formal documents, for example, Risk Assessment, Conditions of Hire of the Village Hall etc. were sent as necessary, when updated.  Jenny Smith would check once again with the WI Secretary that Minutes be passed onto her.
CLEANING of the hall – the day arranged for a deep clean was successful. The suggestion of attaching a cleaning charge service when hiring the hall for private functions had been included as an option on the formal documentation for hiring the hall.     
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT for the year – see copy herewith. Flowers and thanks were given to Mrs Matthews for all she had done for the hall over the recent years.
TREASURER’S REPORT for 2020 and 2021 – full report herewith. Mrs Blewitt explained the TESCO ‘BAGS FOR HELP’ initiative where the scheme was cancelled at a time when we had been promised a ‘slot’, had been unfair and after raising a formal complaint, they awarded £1,000, to be spent on specific items in her initial application for the grant. This had helped towards the replacement of 30 additional chairs. Mr Palmer was thanked for building a new CUPBOARD in the hallway which had enabled crockery to be stored within, instead of having to retrieve this, and certain other catering equipment, from the loft. Mr Wood had investigated the possibility of a STAIRCASE into the loft but at this time a new ladder was deemed sufficient. He was also thanked for sorting out the replacement of the very LARGE WINDOW. It was noted the SUBUTEO TABLE had been sold. The POOL TABLE had belonged to Mr Farrington and if it was no longer required that he should be approached firstly. Mr Austin enquired about the COVID GRANTS and how the total monies had been allocated.  Mrs Blewitt explained that the amount of £27,431 over the years 20/21 had been drip fed and that she had to keep abreast of government and council information to ensure regular applications were made, within deadlines.  It was also noted the grants were Business Grants attached to Business Rates, for loss of business.  Mr Austin expressed his personal gratitude for the work involved in gathering the money.  Mrs Reseigh wished to move for a vote of thanks for all that Mrs Blewitt had done and for leaving the village hall finances in such a healthy position. There was much applause.
FIRE RISK ASSESSMENTS, GENERAL RISK ASSESSMENTS and COVID RISK ASSESSMENTS had been documented, carried out and, Mrs Blewitt informed, had been regularly updated.
ELECTION OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS :– 
Outgoing members, who had formed a Management Committee to manage the Finances, Building, Bar, Utilities, cleaning and hiring of the Village Hall, were thanked for all their time and effort over the past years.
The following came forward to form a NEW COMMITTEE :-
Ruby Reseigh – proposed by Polly Bolton and seconded by Camilla Fiddian Green.
Scarlett Penn – proposed by Lucy Wells and seconded by Camilla Fiddian Green.
Liz Heighway – (not in attendance but had expressed an interest) - proposed by Ruby Reseigh and seconded by Paul Austin
Polly Bolton – proposed by Philip                    seconded by Alison Austin
Nicki Fisher – proposed by Judi Wood and seconded by Sue Kail
Alison Austin – proposed by Polly Bolton and seconded by Nicki Fisher
It was explained that usually a representative from each organisation within the village was on the committee, i.e. Parish Council, Parochial Church Council, Commoners’ Association, Women’s Institute, Young Farmers, Keep Fit. 
A.O.B. The Secretary gratefully accepted thanks from Ms Bolton for her work over the years.  Mrs Bell remarked on how the hall was always clean and cared for, that the Keep Fit Team had always appreciated this, and  that the grounds always looked smart no matter what time of year. 

NEXT MEETING thereafter with new committee members.

Meeting ended 12.30 pm.
								……………………………………………………
								Date: ………………………………………….


